

The Delta Program | *Newsletter* – January

Central Gathering Area = Complete!

After *patiently* waiting, the Delta Program central gathering area/ "The Pit"/ "The Nest" is now complete! This area is now used for many things like studying, All-School Meeting (ASM) for both Delta Middle and Delta High, Community Building and much more.

"For me the best part about the central area opening up is seeing the students hanging out on the steps: middle school and high school students together talking and enjoying each other's' company. I also like how now we are more united and I can see students from previous years who have gone on to the high school. It's great!" – Virginia (Delta Middle Teacher)

Now, if only we could all agree on an official name for it! An all-program vote perhaps?? ©

Thank you to all of the construction workers and staff who worked hard to complete this area for us!! We are very grateful.



Did You Wash Your Hands?

A few tips from Cynthia and Barb

Washing hands prevents illnesses and spread of infections to others

Handwashing with soap removes germs from hands. This helps prevent infections because:

- People frequently touch their eyes, nose, and mouth without even realizing it. Germs can get into the body through the eyes, nose and mouth and make us sick.
- Germs from unwashed hands can get into foods and drinks while people prepare or consume them. Germs can multiply in some types of foods or drinks, under certain conditions, and make people sick.
- Germs from unwashed hands can be transferred to other objects, like handrails, table tops, or toys, and then transferred to another person's hands.
- Removing germs through handwashing therefore helps prevent diarrhea and respiratory infections and may even help prevent skin and eye infections.





Mark Your Calendar

February 3

PTSO Meeting @ Delta, 7-8pm **SAVE THE DATE**

February 5

Delta High Advisory

Council

@ Delta, 5-7pm

No School **MARCH**

2

9-13

February 17

Snow Make-Up Day

*No school if we don't use

a snow day!

SPRING BREAK! **MARCH**

February 19

Long Homeroom Schedule

*Delta High & State High



PTSO Update

Contact PTSO President Heather Ross if you have any questions! (hdr10psu@gmail.com)

The Delta PTSO was established to support all of the Delta middle and high school students and teachers. This year alone we have spent over \$3,000 on an instrument, lunches for a HS field trip to DC, tent rental for the picnic and feminine hygiene products and other supplies. We hope to be able to continue to fund these requests as they come up.

Our goal is to completely fund field trips so no family has to pay anything *The PTSO is requesting an annual donation of up to \$30 per family

You may make your donation online through PayPal to the address: ptsodeltaprogram@gmail.com

Use this link to go to "send money to friends and family"

(https://www.paypal.com/myaccount/transfer/send), then enter then enter the amount and hit continue. Simple!

Alternatively, please send your cash or checks made out to Delta PTSO to the Delta Program Office. Please put your donation in an envelope marked "PTSO".

You can also participate in other fundraisers like restaurant nights, rewards programs like **Box Tops**

(https://www.boxtops4education.com/),

Giant A+

(https://giantfoodstores.com/school-rewards/),

Amazon Smile

(https://org.amazon.com/)

You can find our meeting schedule and minutes on our website

https://www.scasd.org/Domain/2915

or on Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1713 934152232214/







